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Delivering excellence, innovation, opportunity and student success 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Date  Event 
Oct 2—Nov 8 HSC Examinations 
Oct 25 10PDH.B Mini Olympics 
 Video Editing Workshop at Powerhouse                  
  Museum 
Oct 29 Yr 11 RYDA at Croom Rd Sporting Complex 
Oct 30 Yr 11 Engineering Studies Excursion to                    
        Wollongong 
Nov 2   Elevate Leadership Day for School Captains 
Nov 5-9  Yr11 Construction Work Placement 
Nov 12-16 Yr11 Metal & Engineering Work Placement 
Nov 13-14 ESSA Tests 
Nov 19-23 Yr10 Work Experience 
Nov 26-Dec 7  Library Closed—Stocktake 
Dec 5  Yr7 2013 Orientation Day—9.30am 
Dec 13  Presentation Evening Yr7-11—7pm 
Dec 19  Last Day of school 2012 - for students 
Dec 20-21 Staff Development Days 

Welcome Back to Term 4 
The Higher School Certificate is well under way and our Year 
12 students are coping admirably with the challenge. We 
wish them all the very best in their examinations. 
 
It certainly has been wonderful hearing of all of the students 
who have been successful in University of Wollongong 
Selective Entry and those who have gained cadetships, 
apprenticeships and traineeships. Congratulations to each of 
them. 
 
On my return this term, a number of parents have contacted 
me to inform me of the wonderful graduation ceremony they 
attended at the end of last term. Congratulation to the staff 
who coordinated the event and most importantly 
congratulations to the Year 12 students who displayed 
maturity, responsibility and thoroughly enjoyed their last 
week as students at Woonona High School; they are a credit 
to themselves, their families and the school. Well done. 
 

2013 Student Leaders 
Successful leadership is not easily achieved. To guide a group 
of young people toward a positive outcome requires a great 
number of skills and personal attributes. I had the 
opportunity to meet with the incoming student leadership 
team this week—what an impressive group of young people! 
I was particularly impressed with their intellect, commitment 
and confidence. Student leadership bodes well at Woonona 
High School. 
 

P&C Annual General Meeting 
The next meeting of the P&C will be Tuesday 20th November; 
it will also be the AGM for 2012 with office bearers for 2013 
elected. We currently have a very committed, hard working 
group of parents who make a genuine contribution to the 
direction and vision for Woonona High School. P&C 
participation provides all parents with the opportunity to 
actively engage in the school life of their children. I would 
like to extend an invitation to parents who may not have 
previously attended a P&C meeting to come along; the 
current P&C executive promise not to coerce you into an 
elected position! 
The canteen helpers and P&C Christmas party is on 
Wednesday, November 14th. Year 11 Hospitality students will 
be catering for the event.  If you would like to attend please 
contact the front office. 
 

Uniform 2013 
A reminder that all year groups will be in the new school 
uniform in 2013. The uniform shop is now open on Thursday 
and Friday mornings from 8am until 9.30am. Students can try 
on uniforms, place and collect orders. It is pleasing to see so 
many students proudly wearing their new school uniform. 
 

Ms Belinda Wall 
Principal 

http://www.woonona-h.schools.nsw.edu.au
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Uniform Shop -  Term 4 
Opening Hours 
The Uniform Shop now has an email address. To contact 
Renae or Jackie for any enquiries regarding uniform orders 
please email them at woononahs.uniforms@gmail.com. 

The Uniform Shop is now open each Thursday & Friday from 
8.00am—9.30am. 

 
Other results: 
 

Gold and Bronze—A Great All Round 

Effort at CHS Athletics 2012 

Congratulations to the following students who represented 
themselves and their school with distinction at the 2012 State 
Athletics Championships. 
 
Students who medaled were: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Molly Dugan 
1st 

16 years Javelin (37.63 m) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Jay Archer, Wilson Owen,  

Conor Johnson, Joseph Ovington 
3rd 

12 yrs Boys 4 x 100m Relay 
 

Mason Hill 5th 12 yrs Boys Shot Put 

Cooper Rostirolla 5th 13 yrs Boys Hurdles 

Damian Rice, Brendon Hill, 
Daniel Baldwin,  
Shannon Harris-Cross 

5th 17+ Boys 4 x 100m  
Relay 

Ben Brien                                                                                                               9th 
10th 
 

15yrs Boys Shot Put 
15yrs Boys Discus 

Damian Rice 13th 17yrs+ Boys Javelin 

Jay Archer 15th 12yrs Boys 800m 

Tara Bain PB Heats of 17yrs+ Girls 

 
 
Congratulations also to our past student Cassie Lieschke who 
placed 2nd in the 17yrs+ Girls High Jump. 
 
The significant results at State level by our students are 
directly attributable to a number of factors: 
 

The support shown by parents and broader family 
members was very evident this year. 

 

Most students prepared comprehensively and took part 
in the training provided at school by Mr. Ron Thompson. 

 

The school would like to again thank the family, (who 
wish to remain anonymous), for their generous donation 
of $500 towards our Athletics Training program. This 
donation allowed an expansion of our training program. 

 

Staff allowing students time out from class to train. 
 

Students being willing to make up for lost class time in 
their own time 

 
 
This year’s effort had a special new energy surrounding it.  
 
Thank you and congratulations to all who played a role. Let’s 
build on this great 2012 foundation next year. 
 
 
Rod Landy  
Team Manager 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=7910afac5cb94044855ef88a134a71e8&URL=mailto%3awoononahs.uniforms%40gmail.com
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Chaplain’s Corner 

Welcome back to school for Term 4!  I 
hope everyone had a relaxing time over 
the holidays, and enjoyed some of the 
beautiful weather. I am looking forward 
to getting into Term 4, running 
programs, spending time with staff and 
students, and running the Brekky Club. 
 
Any students, staff or families are welcome to make an 
appointment to see me during school time. Students may see 
me during class, pending approval from their class teacher; or 
can chat with me on the playground at recess and lunch 
Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays. I am here to help students 
explore their spirituality; provide guidance on values and 
ethical matters; help the school counsellors and staff in 
offering welfare services and support; and help students find 
better ways to deal with issues ranging from family 
breakdown and loneliness to drug abuse, stress and anxiety. 
 
All the best for Term 4, looking forward to some great 
conversations and fun times! 
 
Rowan Keyzer 
School Chaplain 

Brekky Club kicks off again in Term 4: Free breakfasts on 

Thursday mornings 7:30am-8:25am in the Canteen.  

Valued supporters: 

     

Career News 
Good luck to our Year 12 students as they sit their Higher 
School Certificate exams. 
 
University of Wollongong Selective Entry 
Congratulations to our nine successful UOW Selective Entry 
applicants. This is a very significant achievement that shows 
that they have maintained a very high standard of learning 
throughout their Preliminary HSC and Year 12. 
 
The successful students are: 

Kody Baker  Madison Dunn 
Taylah Egbers Abby Lewis 
Angus Newman-Malone Emily Osborne 
Brodie Petrolo Chrystal Phillips 
Morgan Salisbury 

 
One student missed Selective Entry by only the skin of their 
teeth and that student will be a committed and conscientious 
scholar regardless of this outcome.  
 
A word of caution; please do not remove your foot from the 
accelerator in your exam preparations as Selective Entry 
offers can be revoked. 
 

Important Date: 
UOW Options Day  3rd January – 9:00 – 2:00pm 
This is a very helpful day for students who must finalise their 
degree preferences by 4 January. They will have the 
opportunity to speak to academic advisers about what 
programs may suit them. This is particularly relevant for 
students who receive a higher or lower ATAR than expected 
as they may want to reconsider their options and change their 
preferences. Computers will be available to amend UAC 
applications. Students do not need to register for this event. 
 

TAFE News 
Tafe Illawarra has promised that 2013 course offerings will be 
on their website by next week. TAFE can be contacted for 
career and course advice by calling: 

4229 0535—Wollongong 
4222 2855—Wollongong West 
4262 9913—Yallah 

All other TAFE campuses also offer this service and the 
Careers Office can provide you with their phone numbers. 
 

Important Dates 
Pre Enrolment sessions for TAFE 
All potential 2013 TAFE students should attend 

Wollongong & Wollongong West  
(at Wollongong Campus)  Saturday 10 November 9am-12 
noon 
Dapto  - Tuesday 13 November 4-7pm 
Yallah  - Tuesday 13 November 4-7pm 
Shellharbour    Wednesday 14 November 1-3 and 5-7 pm 
Please contact the Careers Office for information regarding 
other campuses. 

Year 10 Work Experience 
Year 10 Work Experience is coming up during week seven 19-
23 November. Students have been provided with blank copies 
of Student Placement Records that have sections for parents, 
students and employers to complete before they are returned 
to the Careers Office. This should be completed by 1 
November (before the year ten camp). There is significant 
administrative work to be completed after these are received. 
 
Students are responsible for finding their own Work 
Experience employer; however, any students having difficulty 
may seek assistance from the Careers Office. 
 

Congratulations 
Brodie Petrolo has earned a Cadetship with Bluescope Steel. 
Brodie has had a stellar high school career and is this is a 
tremendous result.  
 
Please watch this space for more good news as students 
achieve their career goals. 
 
Mr Chamberlain—Careers Adviser 
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CANTEEN HELPERS 

Mon 22 Help Needed 

Tue 23 Kerrie Austin 

Wed 24 Help Needed 

Thu 25  Janelle Te Pairi 

Fri 26  Julie McKeowen 

Mon 29  Anna Rindlisbacher 

Tue 30  Sue Boyle 

Wed 31  Help Needed 

Thu 1  Help Needed 

Fri 2  Maryann Head 

Woolworths Earn and Learn Program 
 
I would like to thank all those parents who sent in sticker 
cards for the Woolworth’s Earn and Learn program last term. 
We earned 17760 points for the school which equated to 
approximately $1450 worth of resources. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Roddis 
Earn and Learn Coordinator 

 
Need some log book hours? An opportunity exists for learner 

drivers and their supervising drivers to experience a range of driving 
conditions including multi lane roads, traffic lights, roundabouts, 

Police RBT and Driver Reviver fatigue stop. 
  

A Learner Log Book Run will be held on Sunday 04 November 2012 
between 9:30 am and 12:00 mid day. Learners must have a minimum 

of 40 hours driving experience. 
  

The Log Book Run will start and finish at the Bulli PCYC. 
  

Bookings are essential - please call Jack Harrison on 4227-7261. 
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